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President Bob Teweles called the meeting to order, and thanked everyone for attending.  Board members attending:  Bob Teweles, Peggy Jones, Ellen Laubhan, Pat Schultze, Dave Elder, and Penny Wallace.  Guests attending:  Dale Odvody and Welta Burris.
Minutes.  The minutes of the meeting of January 9, 2014 were approved as submitted.  
Treasurer’s Report.  Cindy Waechter presented the treasurer’s report by email, a copy of which is attached hereto.  The Spring Vegetable Seminars made $715 of which $430 went to the Cost Recovery Fee.  The monthly cost of electricity for the Community Garden is higher than what was estimated.  The Treasurer’s report will be accepted pending audit. 
Vice President/Programs  
Ellen Laubhan analyzed the results of the GCMG 2014 Survey (see attached).  Ellen will tell the members at the February meeting the results of the survey, and how the positive survey will be used.  Ellen will let the members know that the Board will further review the results of the survey at a special Board meeting on February 27 at 6:00 p.m., and members are welcome to attend.  Also, Ellen’s two page summary will be placed in the GCMG Newsletter, with a link to the 17 pages of the survey.  Also, Ellen analyzed the last eight years of GCMG’s records of monthly meeting speakers to get an idea of what has been covered.
The program for the GCMG meeting for February has been changed; Keith Amelung will talk on growing tomatoes:  how, where, when and why.  He will also be bringing some tomatoes in for sale.  The March program will be Marty Ruona to talk on Xeriscaping and Succulents.

Report from Texas Master Gardeners Association Director’s Meeting 

Peggy Jones and Dave Elder submitted their report from the February 1 meeting (see attached).  Peggy pointed out the topic of Cost Recovery program that was presented by Dr. Douglas Steele, and Jayla Fry’s report on the Texas Master Gardener Volunteer Agreement. 
Old Business

San Antonio Rodeo and Stock Show – Dale Odvody reported on what has been done at the Rodeo.  During construction there were from 1 to 14 GCMGs there each day to help with set up.  John Lewicki did much of the electrical work, and the mulch was laid by the GCMGs.  
Our members worked many of the shifts in the Master Gardener booth and as greeters.  For example on Wednesday, February 12, at the second shift, three of the six were GCMGs.  On the third shift that day, four of five were GCMGs.  Lisa Nixon, President of the Bexar County Master Gardeners, told Dale that we would receive compensation earlier than last year.
New Design for GCMG Tee Shirts - Bob Teweles is working on a new design for tee shirts, and asked if the Board had a landscaping picture that could be used on the shirt, maybe with a river, and pecan trees in it.

Texas Master Gardener’s Volunteer Agreement – Bob is working on collecting the rest of the agreements for file.
Transfer from Hays County, Ray Lang – Travis Franke has approved Ray Lang’s transfer from Hays County to Guadalupe County Master Gardeners.  Ray needs to have a background check done to complete the process.

Board Vacancies/Quorum – Bob has a real concern for filling the President Elect, Volunteer Chairman, and the Master Gardener Training Chairman positions, and asked the Board for suggestions.  Dave Elder will ask Jose Contreras to fill the Master Gardener Training Chairman position for 2014.
Webmaster - Randee Malmsten will step down from the Webmaster position in 2015.  Janet Grafe, Carol Calentine and Peggy Jones have volunteered to help with this position, but still need someone to be Chair.  Adriana Loya might consider also.  Randee will help train all those that want to work on our website.  
Presentation of Service Pins – Bob Teweles brought two of the pins that will be presented at the February meeting.  One pin is for those that volunteered over 100 hours, and the other for the years of service.  Peggy Jones will contact these members to let them know they will be awarded pins at the meeting.
New Business

Awards Nomination of the Guadalupe County Community Garden – Work is being done on submitting for this Texas Master Gardener service award.

Volunteer Hours Reporting System - Jayla Fry, Texas Master Gardener Coordinator, wanted counties to look into the Texas Master Gardener Volunteer Management System to report members volunteer hours state wide.  Bob Teweles will get Bill Waechter, Comal County Master Gardener, to come and give a presentation to the GCMG Board on how this program works.

Summer Social – Date and Chair – Bob will ask for a committee for this event at the February meeting.

Membership Meeting Format – Bob asked that the February 27 Special Board Meeting focus on survey results dealing with membership meetings.
Approval of Associate Status Requests – Jeri Doyle has requested Associate Status.  Ellen Laubhan made a motion to accept her request of Associate Status, and Dave Elder seconded; the motion carried.
Committee Reports – Action Items - Volunteer Reports
Publicity – Peggy Jones changed the name from “Junior Master Gardener to Gardening with Kids” on the GCMG website. 
Dave Elder sent out publicity on the speaker change for February’s meeting. 

Education – Class Education Programs – Penny Wallace wants to get a committee to help her.  Penny has three classes scheduled for this year.  She will request from members articles to submit to the newspapers, and for the GCMG newsletter.  Also, she would like to get someone to work up a list of volunteer opportunities for gardening seminars/classes/events that are upcoming that could be sent to the members weekly/monthly.

Penny thought a September seminar on propagation would work well and could also be held at the Guadalupe County Community Garden.  She will ask Kathy Carroll, a Propagation Specialist, to teach the class.

Rainwater/Rain Barrel Class – Penny Wallace said the Rainwater/Rain Barrel Class will be held on Saturday, May 17 from 9:00 a.m. – 11:00 a.m. at the Guadalupe Community Garden under the pavilion.  The speakers would be Liz Romero, Dave Elder, and Jim Johnson.  The cost of the class would be $10 for cost recovery to Texas A&M.  Penny said that Dave Elder did an outstanding job on the publicity for the vegetable gardening seminar that was held in January 18.  
Volunteer – Ag Festival – Bob Teweles said we have many volunteers for the GCMG booth at the Ag Festival at the Red Barn in Seguin on May 1 from 4:00-9:00 p.m., but still need a Chairperson.
Bob also had an updated GCMG Calendar of Events.

Adjournment

As there was no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 8:20 p.m.  
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Treasurer Reports
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Report from TMGA Director’s Meeting 
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TMG Volunteer Management System
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